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President’s Report 

Greetings, 
It was so good to see everyone.  So glad that we had visitors.  Welcome.  Member   
Vendor was a success for most I hope.  Looking forward to the next few month’s 
things.  Don’t forget to be working on your month’s UFO Challenge project.  
I know it seems a long time away, but it’s nice to have a Quilt Show on the calendar.  I 
hope each will enter at least one quilt.  Don’t forget - if you know of a place to take the 
donation quilt, it is at Jean's Corner.  This is our fundraiser for the year. 
Looking forward to classes that members teach.  If you have something to teach, get 
with Karen and finalize a date.  We have much knowledge in our Guild.  Can’t wait. 
Till next month, health and safety.  Keep sewing. 
Jammie 

THE PATCHWORK GAZETTE 
Livingston Piecemakers Quilt Guild

1st VP/ Programs — Karen Godfrey 

Our member vendor was successful. I hope all of you enjoyed. 

March meeting is “Building Fellowship”. We will be playing Quilter’s  Strip Poker. For this 
you will need to bring eight 2.5 inch strips by width of fabric.  

April meeting is Installation of Officers and luncheon. 

May will be Jammie Ackley and Karen Godfrey presentations of Ten Sisters.  
Our Fifth Monday will be making a pin cushion using the Ten Sisters method. We are 
asking for 5 dollars to pay for the foundation material you will need. 
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LPQG Meeting for February 14, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by President Jammie Ackley at 9:30a.m.  The invocation was given by Karen 

Lee. 

Meg Rybicki pointed out that the Community Service report for January should have stated “there were no 

contributions”.  Minutes with the correction were approved following a motion by Patty Drewett and second 

by Karen Godfrey. The Treasurer report for December as printed in the January newsletter was approved after 

a motion by Vickie Myers and second by Cathy Tullos. 

1st VP/Programs—Karen Godfrey— March program will be Quilters’ Strip poker and each participant should 

bring EIGHT 2.5” strips WOF.  April will be the installation of Officers and a luncheon, while May will be a pro-

gram on the 10 Sisters method presented by Karen Godfrey and Jammie. The 5th Monday (May 30) will be a  

workshop in making a pincushion using that method. There will be a cost of $5 for fusible base. 

 Membership— Gail Kestler— there are 41 members and 4 guests in attendance, who put in 398 volunteer 
hours and 18 members attended a Bee.  Membership pins for 5 years were given to Karen Lee and Eunice    
Owens.  Gail also mentioned she is accepting dues for the next fiscal year, they are due by April 1. 
 
Treasurer— Donna Garland— reminded Chairpersons that next month is the end of our fiscal year so any   
monies need to be turned in at March meeting. January started with a balance of $11,988.49 with income of 
$525.00 and outflows of $760.55 for an ending balance of $11,752.94. 
 
Buy-Sell-Trade—Mary Parrish—tee shirts, cups and bags for sale. 
 
Block of Month— Debbie Cox — strawberry blocks were won by Debbie Jones. The block for March is “Holland 
Windmill” and there is a You Tube video on it, as well as step by step instructions on the LPQG Block of the 
Month & Other Fun Stuff  Facebook page. 
 
Door Prizes—Sharon Jeans, Meg Rybicki, Jeanie Noble, Madi McMurry, and Eunice Owens 
 
Community Service—Meg Rybicki—  cash donations of $50 for Grace Pregnancy Center were collected at the 
January meeting. Many more items were collected this month, there are still 2 kits left. Please return kits next 
month, along with the plastic bags to recycle. 
 
UFO Projects — for March is number SIX 
 
Troop Support— Joyce Trojan— thanks for the cards and items brought. Favorites are Ramen noodles, drink 
packets, gum, hot chocolate and cider. The F.A.I.T.H. Fundraiser was a huge success with $20,000 being raised 
by the silent auction and another $20,000 from the live auction.  600 tickets were sold at $50 each, and Bonnie 
Walker said it was a great time.  The money was to be split with HOPE for cancer. They will be packing on 
Thursday night, and adult packers are needed. 
 
Fat Quarter of the Month—Norma Christensen— reds, pinks, and valentine prints won  by Sondra Sterling  
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Hospitality—Vickie Myers— thanks to all who brought snacks 

Education— Karen Godfrey—showed 2 quilts made by Karen Lee to match books 

February birthdays— Sharon Jeans, Debbie Jones, Tanya Bruce, Karen Lee, and Vickie Myers 

50/50— won by new member Ruth Blanchard 

BEES:  Thursday Bee— Kay Hardy reports they are meeting again at the Escapees Clubhouse from 10-2 and there 

is room for others to join them.   

Square in a Square—Bonnie Walker meets 2nd Wednesday of each month from 10-4 (bring a lunch) at the Red 

Barn in Coldspring. They have a Habitat quilt ready.  

Blessing Bee in Trinity— working on double wedding rings, have 3 of the 4 quilts for foster children ready to 

quilt. 

There is NO FRIDAY BEE at Jean’s. 

Donation Quilt—Jeanie Noble— accepting tickets and money, there are more tickets available.   

Quilt Show 2023— May will be the first meeting to begin firming up plans. The show  will be at the Polk County            

Commerce Center on April 21 & 22, 2023. 

Sunshine and Shadows—Karen Lee— Sharon Schubert has had back surgery and is going to rehab in Spring, 

where she has moved.  Bitsy Barr and Ron have both been ill with COVID, Patsy Simpson has been ill, and  

Shirley Bell is back home. 

Stash Builders— Kathie Hilton— Madi McMurry, Karen Lee, and Mary Parrish 

Next month will be the Election of Officers who will be installed at the April meeting.  

Quilt of Valor Presentation—Bonnie Walker (with Marti Desselle and Karen Lee) - fill out forms (online) and 

give them to Bonnie Walker or mail to her. 

Web— Debbie Cox— needs update on forms and patterns 

Unfinished Business:  Clean out of the storage facility has been delayed  until warmer weather 

New Business: Madi McMurry will spearhead the Past President luncheon, possibly after March meeting they 

will go out to eat together 

Meeting adjourned at 11:25, after motion by Patty Drewett and second by LyLa Wenneker. 

 

Board meetings will be held on alternate months unless there is pressing business to discuss.  

 No February Board. 
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Community Service—Meg Rybicki 

  We had a wonderful surge in donations this month! Sixty items were received for Grace       
Pregnancy Outreach and our local nursing homes. These recipients are always grateful to receive 
these items. If you still have a kit, please consider finishing it or returning it if life has become too 
complex. The zip lock bags are a welcome return so they can be recycled for another project.  

Troop Support 

The Fundraiser was a huge success with about 600 tickets sold at 

$50 each.  The live auction and silent auction each raised about 

$20,000. 

sks 

If you were a “Member Vendor”, please submit your 10%  of sales to the    

Treasurer. 

LPQG Membership REPORT FOR February 14,2022 

There were 43  members present, 398 volunteer hours claimed and 18 attended BEES in the 

previous month. There were 4 guest. 

GUESTS: Vicki Wooddell, Sharon Wright, Ruth Blanchard,  Julie Wilson 

DOOR PRIZE WINNERS:   Jeanie Noble, Meg Rybicki, Eunice Owen, Sharon Jeans, Madie 

McMurry 

New Members:    Sharon Wright, Marci Dickens, Vicki Wooddell,  

2021-2022 All Memberships are current. 

Gail Kestler 

2nd VP, Membership 
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February’s program was the many bargains brought by Member Vendors.  The Guild members 

browsed through the bargains before the meeting, then were given 45 minutes to shop later in 

the meeting.  Many found just the item(s) they had been looking for. 

A reminder to the Member Vendors — a donation to the Guild in the amount of 10% of your sales 

need to be paid to our Treasurer, Donna Garland at the March meeting. 
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February birthdays were celebrated by Sharon J,   

Debbie J., Tanya, Karen L. and Vickie M. 

Door prize winners were Madi, Meg, Sharon J., 

Jeanie, and Eunice 

Karen L. and 

Eunice were 

awarded their 

5-year pins

Ruth 

Blanchard won 

the 50/50  

drawing 

Stash Builders 

were won by 

Mary P., Madi, 

and Karen L. 

FUN  STUFF 
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Quilts to match books for Education were made by Karen L 

Sharon Schubert is doing rehab at The Villages at Glenloch Farms, 9505 Northpointe Blvd., Spring, 

Texas 77379.  

She moved there the 16th. Doing ok and has talked with the pain management person, PT  

director and the activities director.  

Show and Tell 

Jammie made these small wall hangings, the first from a pattern sold at a class 

by Mary Jane Yackley (several years ago). The strawberry was drawn for — 

Cathy Tullos was winner! 
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Jammie has been working on table runners — many from Trendy Table 3 

Sylvia has started a project to make beach bags for her children and grands. These are from a 

pattern on YouTube called “Big Beautiful Beach Bag”. 

Lisa made “Puzzle Box” from a free 

online pattern 
Marci’s UFO for February. The blocks are from an 

online FB swap 
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2022 CLASSES BY BONNIE WALKER 

CERTIFIED INSTRUCTOR 

(281-806-0868)  Call if you have questions or would like to sign up for a class 

March 15 & 22, 2022 

Red Barn Retreat 

Coldspring, TX       NATIVE BLANKET 

BOOK:  Not Your Grandmothers Log Cabin by Sarah Nephew & Marci Baker, 

FABRIC REQUIRED:  See Page 8  PROJECT:  A Diamond Log Cabin 

$70 due at sign up to secure seat; only 12 seats 

Ruler required:  10” Clearview Triangle 

Two one-day classes; homework in between class days 

June 7 & 21, 2022 

Red Barn Retreat 

Coldspring, TX       HOLLOW CUBE 

BOOK:  ABC-3D by Marci Baker 
PROJECT:  3-D  

Fabrics required:  20 color fat quarters, each color in a coordinating dark, medium, 

and light set, for a total of 60 fat quarters 

$70 due at sign up to secure seat; only 12 seats 

Ruler required:  10” Clearview Triangle  

Two one-day classes; homework in between class days 

September 6 & 20, 2020 

Red Barn Retreat 

Coldspring, TX        BLOOMING 9 PATCH 

BOOK:  TRADITIONS WITH A TWIST by Blanche Young & Dalene Young Stone 

$70 due at sign up to secure seat; only 12 seats 

RULERS RECOMMENDED:  Square in a Square 9-Patch Ruler and/or an Omnigrid 
6 x 12 Ruler 
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Officers 

President ...................................... Jammie Ackley 
1st Vice President – Programs ..... Karen Godfrey 
2nd Vice Pres.– Membership ............ Gail Kestler 
Secretary  ………...…………………  ….Sondra Sterling 
Treasurer      ……………………………. Donna Garland 
Parliamentarian     …………………….. Patty Drewett 

Committee Chairs 
Bee Keeper ...................... A member of each Bee 
Challenge Retreat ........................ Jammie Ackley 
Community Services ……..…………….  Meg Rybicki 
Donation Quilt Design..,,,,.Kay Hardy & Sue Glick 
Donation Quilt Tickets Printing ........... Kay Hardy 
Donation Quilt Ticket Sales………...…Jeanie Noble 
Donation Quilt Scheduler……………….….OPEN 
Education ..................................... Karen Godfrey 
Electronic Communications ........ Sondra Sterling 
Exchange Table ........ Mary Parrish & Rose Miller 
Historian ............................................. Kay Hardy 
Hometown Christmas ..................... Kathie Hilton 
Hospitality …………………………………...Vickie Myers 

Librarian…………………………………...LyLa Wenneker 
LPQG Memorabilia. .. Mary Parrish & Rose Miller 
Newsletter…………………….………....Sondra Sterling 
Publicity ............................................... Kay Hardy 
Quilt Show 2023……………………….. Jammie Ackley 

Quilts of Valor ..............................Bonnie Walker 
Special Projects/Troop Support……..Joyce Trojan 
Sunshine & Shadows ........................... Karen Lee 
Challenge  ............ Kathie Hilton & Nancy Brinton 
Website ............................................. Debbie Cox 
Fun Stuff Chairs 
50/50  ...................................... Brenda Hopson 
Birthdays .................................... Brenda Hopson 
Block of the Month …………,,,,,,,,……...Debbie Cox 
Door Prizes ................................. Brenda Hopson 
Fat Quarter Stash Builder  .............. Kathie Hilton 
Fat Quarter of the Month…...Norma Christensen 
Gifts to Visitors………………………….Brenda Hopson 
Secret Pals ..................................... Patty Drewett 
Show & Tell………………………...……...Sam Paprocki 

Livingston Piecemakers Quilt Guild 
2021-2022 Officers 
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 Fat Quarter of the Month 

JAN 2022—Sam Paprocki 

FEB 2022— Sondra Sterling 

MAR 2021 — Mary Parrish  

 APR 2021—Norma Christensen 

 MAY 2021— Cathy Tullos 

 JUN 2021— Karen Lee  

Winners 

JULY 2021— Jeanie Noble   

AUG 2021—   Gail Kestler 

SEPT 2021— Donna Garland 

OCT 2021— Sharon Jeans 

NOV 2021—  Naomi Creech 

DEC 2021— Claudine Hasting 

2022  Fat Quarters 

Jan: White Muslin (Jean’s) 

Feb: Red or pink solids or prints 

March: Batiks 

April: Grunge—any color 

May: White on white 

June: Red/White/Blue 

July: Cream muslin (Jean’s) 

Aug: Black and white prints 

Sept: Vintage, Civil War 

Oct:  Fall 

Nov:  Safari prints (zebra, tiger, leopard, cougar, etc.) 

Dec:  Winter Wonderland 

Hospitality 

Vickie thanks all who contribute each 

month, and help to get the snacks put 

out. 

Fat Quarter of Month—Norma Christensen 

Sondra won the February red and pink solids or 

prints 
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FEBRUARY 2022   BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

20 participating members turned in nineteen ‘Strawberries’ BOM blocks at the February 14th 
guild meeting. One member has an IOU.  

The winner of this months drawing was Debbie Jones!! 

The February (due in March) 2022 Block of the Month is the ‘Holland Windmill’. Fabric 
requirements include a Beige Solid or Textured Beige (Grunge); Solid Brown or Textured Brown 
(Grunge); Light Green Solid or Textured Green (Grunge); and Small Coordinating Floral Print. 

Remember, everyone is invited to participate in the BOM. You can contribute to the Block of 
the Month without entering the drawing. 

Block of the Month Requirement — Please note, that if you enter the drawing and you win, you 
are obligated to contribute a Block of the Month for the next twelve months. Winners who 
complete their BOM quilt within six months will be presented with a $25 gift certificate to Jean’s 
Corner Quilt Shop! 

Copies of the BOM printout can be obtained at the Guild meeting, from the newsletter, Jean’s 
Corner Quilt Shop, Livingston Piecemakers Quilt Guild Website, and the LPQG Block of the 
Month & Other Fun Stuff Facebook page. 

Website: https://lpqgtexas.org/ 

For Guild members who desire to join the LPQG Block of the Month & Other Fun Stuff, Living-
ston, Texas Facebook group, please contact me (at the email below) for a direct link to join the 
Facebook group. I will generate a link that will expire in 48 hrs. Our Facebook group is private for 
Guild members only. 

Debbie Cox, BOM Chairperson 
piecemakersguildtex@gmail.com 

https://lpqgtexas.org/
mailto:piecemakersguildtex@gmail.com
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Communications— - Sondra Sterling 

If you are not receiving your LPQG emails, 
send an email to Sondra at      
sondras@eastex.net or text or call her at  
936-520-1119.
That way, she will have your email address
and can make corrections to her list. If you
need telephone notifications, let Sondra
know at  936-520-1119.

       Editor’s Note: 

          A quilting related business can 

advertise in the Patchwork Gazette 

with a business card ad for a fee of 

$20/year.  

mailto:Fpsimpson@eastex.net
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Livingston Piecemakers Quilt Guild 

PO Box 1486 

Livingston, TX 77351 

February   2022 

www.lpqgtexas.org 

LPQG SPONSOR 


